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POST-WORD 
 
Many thanks are owed for making this experimental journal possible. Firstly, to the 
editorial board: Emma Skagen (for two years of assisting me with editing and for 
gracing us with her astral presence from afar), Allison Murphy (for her prowess with 
digital tools and for defending feline life when it seemed no one else would ), Levi 
Binnema (for being our angel of the creative writing department), Rachel Lallouz 
(for sharing her Promethean fire with her fellow graduate students), Donald Kimber 
(for your devotion to the odd and surreal in film and video games), to Tom 
Nienhuis (for your resourceful drive for resolving issues and your passion for the 
horror genre) and of course to Dave Eso, who encouraged me to pursue the project 
in the first place.  
 
Thanks are also due to the artists of Edmonton: no dead prairie town in these pages! 
I owe you my love.  
 
Victoria: I owe you something as well. We’ll settle that later. The artists are 
deserving of all for helping me assemble this diabolic issue.  
 
This journal was made possible by grants from the Graduate Students Society (GSS) 
through the Department of English and the Department of Creative Writing at the 
University of Victoria. 
 
This journal is dedicated to all of those who have made our worlds a little queerer, 
who have helped us laugh our way through the violence, who allow the strangeness 
of the world to seep into their lifestyles.  
 
 
C.  
 




